
Board of Supervisors Minutes 
December 26, 2023 

 
The Tama County Board of Supervisors met at 8:30 a.m. December 26, 2023.  Present: 1st District 
Supervisor, Curt Hilmer and 3rd District Supervisor, Dan Anderson.  
8:30 – 9:15 Employee/Department Head Time 
9:15 – 9:30 Public Comment on Agenda Items The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
Present:  Supervisors Hilmer and Anerson.  Supervisor Faircloth joined in by phone for the regular 
meeting at 9:30. Tama County Assistant Auditor Karen Rohrs, members of the public.  Deputy 
Sheriff Killian was also present.  The board was asked if the public could weigh in on the 
Compensation Board’s recommendations.  Supervisor Anderson stated that the time to have done 
that would have been at the Compensation Board’s meeting.  Anderson asked Mr. Lenhart if anyone 
from the public was at the Compensation Board’s meeting, and he stated no.  No other comments 
were made.  
 
9:30 Motion by Anderson, seconded by Hilmer to approve the minutes of the December 18th 
regular meeting.   All voted aye.  Motion carried 
 
The Board met with Ben Daleske, Tama County Engineer, to get a road projects report.   
 
Bruce Lenhart and Dave Forbes, representing the Compensation Board, were present to give the 
Supervisors their recommendations for the elected officials’ salaries.  Their recommendations are 
14% for the Sheriff, to bring him up to be where he should be per recent Iowa legislation, 8% for 
the Auditor, Recorder, Treasurer and County Attorney.  3.5% for the Supervisors.  The supervisors 
thanked the board members for their recommendations but took no action on it today.   
 
Motion by Anderson, seconded by Faircloth to change next week’s meeting to Tuesday January 
2nd due to the New Year holiday.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  
 
Motion by Anderson, seconded by Faircloth to approve the claims for payment as presented.  All 
voted aye.  Motion carried. 
 
Vice-Chairman Hilmer adjourned the meeting at 9:49 a.m. 
 


